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RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT: Customer Engagement 
ACCOUNTABLE: Finance & Administrative Services Manager 
 
Wheat Belt Public Power District, in an effort to increase the efficiency of disconnecting and 
reconnecting of irrigation wells, offers a rebate to customers on the “I-” rate schedules for the 
installation of fused or non-fused disconnects. The disconnect shall be placed at the metering point, 
the customer shall assume ownership of the disconnect and wiring/electrical equipment from that 
point.  
 
The following rebate will apply: 

●​ Up to $1,200.00 rebate for service disconnect installations.    
●​ The customer is responsible for working with Wheat Belt for any service specific 

specifications. 
●​ The installation of the disconnect is the responsibility of the customer and is subject to State 

and Wheat Belt inspections.  
●​ A receipt with proof of disconnect and installation date must be submitted prior to inspection. 
●​ Rebates will be issued within 30 days of Wheat Belt inspection along with a notification of 

transfer of ownership. 
 

The District will work with the customer to coordinate disconnecting and reconnecting power for the 
installation of the disconnect. 
 
Irrigation services with a disconnect already at the metering point are not eligible for this rebate 
program. 
 
This policy was revised in August of 2023, new inquiries as of September 1, 2023 will be subject to 
the policy as written. Inquires prior to September 1, 2023 will be subject to the previous policy 
version. 

 


